
   

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 On Monday, December 4, 2023, at 5pm, the Town Council held a Town Meeting at the Town Hall 

located at 121 North Gate Road, Myrtle Beach, South Carolina  29572.   

 

 Present      Mayor    Dave Buonviri 

       Mayor Pro Tempore   Peggy Bell 

       Council   Brian Palliser 

Laura Pendley 

           John Wylie 

        Chief of Police   Kyle Lamparter  

       Town Clerk    Jennifer Newbold 

       Councilman Elect  Brian McIntyre  

  

 

The media and public were duly notified of the date, time, and place of the Meeting.  At 5:00pm, with a quorum 

present, Mayor Buonviri called the Meeting to order. 

 

 Mayor Buonviri welcomed residents and began the abbreviated Meeting with recognition of 

Councilman, John Wylie.  Wylie served eight years on Town Council.  

 

 New Business followed; the Clerk swore in Mayor Dave Buonviri, Councilwoman Peggy Bell, and 

Councilman Brian McIntyre.  They will serve a four-year term, December 2023 – December 2027.  The next 

General Election will be held in November 2025. 

 

Mayor Buonviri discussed the OCRM permit for the swash during Public Input, and it was 

recommended that the Swash be added as an Agenda Item in 2024. 

    

The dates and times of the January Meetings were announced.  At 5:10pm, with no further business to 

discuss, the Town Meeting adjourned. 

               

        Respectfully submitted, 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Town Clerk 

 

Approved ___________ 
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